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5. Mary Jo McKee does not want to see business within the residential area of Whispering Hills. She is

against the Rezoning.

Cheryl Mills — passed and did not speak.

7. Arlen Mills lives on the comer of Whispering Hills and Howard Gap Road. He is concerned about water

runoff and drainage issues to septic systems and wells. There are already traffic issues and odors from the

large trucks at this site. Mr. Mills is against the Rezoning,

Graham Fields — passed and did not speak.

9. Rick Street lives next door to the property and is against the Rezoning. He feels the noise, odors, and
traffic already decrease his property values and will be even worse with the Rezoning.

10. John Miller — passed and did not speak.

11. Michael Kay feels the big trucks already bring safety issues and is against the Rezoning.

12. Tim Novak lives in Whispering Hills Subdivision and would like to keep the area residential. The business
is an eye sore to the surrounding community and the intersection is already hazardous. He is against the
Rezoning.

13. Linda Crosby - passed and did not speak.

14. Pete Crosby is the adjoining property owner and is against the Rezoning. Trucks begin at 4:00 a.m. and
are very noisy. The odors and runoff are terrible and the intersection is already hazardous.

15. Skipp McDonald - passed and did not speak.

16. Carol Hyder — passed and did not speak.

17. JoAnn Fisher — passed and did not speak.

18. Mindy Holmes is against the Rezoning. The trucks already leave damage on the other properties.

19. Christian Fornasier is against the Rezoning and would like for it to remain residential.

20. Judy Swensen is concerned about trucks going through Whispering Hills Subdivision, and is against the
Rezoning.

21. William Young is against the Rezoning and would like it to stay residential. He doesn’t want to see large
vehicles going through Whispering Hills Subdivision.

22. Rachel Marsom would like to keep the area residential and is against the Rezoning. She feels, with the
Rezoning, property values will decrease.

23. Randy Caudle is against the Rezoning. He would like to keep the area residential.

24. (via letter) Richard and Elaine Lindsey are against the Rezoning. Their property faces the parcel requesting
rezoning. If the Rezoning is approved they will lose the woods that provide privacy and a sound barrier.
Their view would be a trucking yard, and would have a negative impact on the value of their land.

&

o

Chairman Hawkins made the motion to go out of public hearing. All voted in favor and the motion carried,

Chairman Hawkins made the motion that the Board deny conditional rezoning application #R-2019-02-C to
rezone the Subject Area to an Industrial Conditional District (I-CD). All voted in favor and the motion carried,

Public Hearing for consideration of economic development incentives for Project “Brighter Day”
Attorney Russ Burrell informed the Board that additional time was needed by the company and requested the
public hearing be continued to September 3, 2019.

A public hearing has been scheduled on 5 August 2019 in the above matter. The hearing is to consider the
request of Project Brighter Day Company (the “Company”) for economic development incentives.

Project Brighter Day Company is a manufacturing concern located inside the United States contemplating a
new location in Henderson County.

Under the project as proposed, the public benefit to be derived from the capital project is a total taxable capital
investment by Project Brighter Day Company of at least $18,538,126.00 in real property (not including any
land acquisition costs), and $1,112,606.00 in business personal property (equipment). The project would result
in the creation of 54 new jobs, at an average wage of $41,693, which is in excess of the average wage in
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Henderson County for full-time employment, plus other benefits. The contemplated incentives would last for
a period of five years. The first year’s contemplated incentive, if granted, would be not more than $77,168.42,
based on the new investment, the number of new employees, and the Board’s incentives guidelines. The
maximum amount of incentives to be considered in this grant over the five years would be $381,160.83.

At the conclusion of the public hearing, the Board may choose to take action, delay action to a subsequent
meeting, or take no action.

Public Input
There were none.

Chairman Hawkins made the motion to continue the public hearing to Tuesday, September 3, 2019 at 5:30
p.m. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

INFORMAL PUBLIC COMMENT

1. Jane Bilello thanked the Board for supporting the 287g program. She feels it is vital to our safety.

2. Richard Kranker stated that Times News reported that Attomey George Pappas, who strongly opposes the
2877g Program and supports illegal aliens, claimed that Commissioner Hawkins failed to uphold his oath
of office. Mr. Kranker wanted to set the record straight. Grady Hawkins is a WNC native. He holds a
Mathematics Degree and a Master’s Degree in Public Administration, During 25 years of active duty in
the US Air Force, he was the Base Commander at the Mather Air Force Base, and has been awarded a
Master Instructor Certificate. He is a Vietnam Veteran, and Colonel Hawkins hold a triple aeronautical
rating of command pilot, navigator and bombardier. He was assigned to the 35" Fighter Wing 8™ Tactical
Bomb Squadron in Vietnam where he flew more than 300 combat missions. He is a command pilot with
a career total of over 4,000 flying hours including 770 hours of combat time. Colonel Hawkins also served
in the Philippines and Korea. His military decorations include the Legion of Merit, the Distinguished
Flying Cross with One Oak Leaf Cluster, the Meritorious Service Medal with One Oak Leaf Cluster, and
the Air Medal with 19 Oak Leaf Clusters, the Air Force Commendation Medal, Air Force Achievement
Medal and the Vietnam Gallantry Cross with Device. Grady Hawkins has served our country for 25 years
and our county for many years. He is approaching his 16™ year as a county commissioner, as well as
having served on multiple board, committees, commissions and trusteeships, upholding his constitutional
duties throughout. He is an American Hero and a model citizen. Mr. Pappas cannot be more wrong, Mr.
Hawkins has not failed to uphold his oath of office.

3. Gayle Kemp is opposed to the 287g program and the fear it gives to undocumented people. One of Ms.
Kemps three grandsons is brown, and should not have to fear his parents being snatched by ICE Agents,

DISCUSSION/ADJUSTMENT OF CONSENT AGENDA
Commissioner Lapsley made the motion to approve Consent Agenda as presented. All voted in favor and the
mation carried.

CONSENT AGENDA consisted of the following;

Minutes

Draft minutes were presented for board review and approval of the following meeting(s):
July 10, 2019 - Regularly Scheduled Meeting

Motion:
1 move the Board approves the minutes of July 10, 2019.

Tax Collector’s Report
Deputy Tax Collector Luke Small had presented the Tax Collector’s Report to the commissioners dated
July 29, 2019 for information only. No action was necessary.
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2019-67 Pending Releases and Refunds

The pending releases and refunds have been reviewed by the Assessor and provided to the Board for approval.
As a result of the review, it is the opinion of the Assessor that these findings are in order. Supporting
documentation is on file in the County Assessor’s Office.

These pending release and refund requests are submitted for the approval by the Henderson County Board of
Commissioners,

Type: Amount:
Total Taxes Released from the Charge $£6,534.98
Total Refunds as a Result of the Above Releases $ 403.13
Motion:

I'move the Board approves the Combined Release/Refund Report as presented.

Request for Shuttle Bus Parking - 1995 Courthouse 4™ Ave Parking Lot

The County has received a request from Sierra Nevada Brewing Co. (SNBCo) for the use of the 1995
Courthouse north parking lot, off of 4% Ave. This request is associated with SNBCo’s 2019 Oktoberfest
festival on October 12, 2019.

SNBCo proposes to utilize the parking lot as “a central and safe location for residents to load/un-load” the
SNBCo shuttle bus. During the event, the shuttle bus will provide safe and complementary transportation
between Hendersonville and the brewery in Mills River.

Motion:
1 move the Board approves the use of the 1995 Courthouse’s parking lot on 4" Avenue by Sierra
Nevada Brewing Company on Saturday, October 12, 2019,

Public Records Disposal Request

Staff is requesting approval from the Board of Commissioners to destroy the records listed on the Public
Disposal Requests and Destruction Logs — 13 (thirteen) total pages included in accordance with the County’s
Record Retention Policy and the provisions of the North Carolina Department of Natural and Cultural
Resources Records Retention and Disposition Schedule, a copy of said pages was provided in the agenda
packet, as the period of these records have expired.

Motion:
I move the Board approves the Public Records Disposal Request and Destruction Log as presented,

Request for Disposal of Original Records Duplicated by Electronic Means

StafT is requesting approval from the Board of Commissioners to destroy original records listed on the Request
for Disposal of Original Records Duplicated by Electronic Means included in accordance with the County’s
Public Digital Records Retention Policy and the provisions of the North Carolina Department of Natural and
Cultural Resources Records Retention and Disposition Schedule. Electronic and digital images of scanned
records will be considered the “official record”.

Motion:
{ move the Board approves the Request for Disposal of Original Records Duplicated by Electronic
Means as presented.

2019-68 Resolution including Cane Creek into MSD of Buncombe County
Staff requests the adoption of a resolution as required by Session Law 2019-127, to begin the process of
including Cane Creek into the Metropolitan Sewerage Districc of Buncombe County.

Motion:
I move the Board adopts the proposed resolution.
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Firemen’s Relief Fund Trustee

Pursuant to NC General Statute 58-84-46 the Board of County Commissioners is authorized to appoint Trustees
to the Local Firemen’s Relief Fund. Trustees are normally appointed by recommendation of the local fire
department and serve unlimited terms.

Blue Ridge Fire & Rescue Department recommends Jerry Hinson to replace Arthur Whiteside.

Motion:
I move the appointment of Jerry Hinson as a Local Firemen'’s Relief Fund Trustee for Blue Ridge Fire
& Rescue Department,

Manager extension
Subsequent to the Board’s closed session at its July 10, 2019, meeting, approval is desired in open session to
extend the manager’s employment arrangement, on the same terms as existed since 2014.

Motion:
I'move that the Board approves the extension of the manager’s employment arrangement, on the same
terms as existed since 2014,

Notice to Chronic Violators of Public Nuisance Ordinance
Under N.C. Gen. Stat. §153A-140.2:

A county may notify a chronic violator of the county's public nuisance ordinance that, if the violator's
property is found to be in violation of the ordinance, the county shall, without further notice in the
calendar year in which notice is given, take action to remedy the violation, and the expense of the
action shall become a lien upon the property and shall be collected as unpaid taxes. The notice
shall be sent by certified mail. A chronic violator is a person who owns property whereupon, in the
previous calendar year, the county gave notice of violation at least three times under any provision of
the public nuisance ordinance.

Two properties within the County meet this standard:

Owner/Property Street Address REID

HSBC Mortgage Services, Inc. 9961315 Cited 3 times in last year
192 S. Old Asheville Rd.

Hendersonville, NC 28791

Amana Beveridge 9645763 Cited 3 times in last year
583 Piney Ridge Dr.
Hendersonville, NC 28791

Under §52-5 of the Henderson County Code, a “Public Nuisance” is defined as:

Any activity or failure to act that adversely affects the public and shall include, but is not limited to,
any condition which poses an immediate and direct hazard to human health if left unheeded due to the
existence of the condition itself or due to the immediate threat of transmission of disease through
insects, animals, or other means of transmission or infections,

If the finding of “chronic public nuisance” for these tracts is made, county staff will be notify the property
owner and post the property. After that has taken place, this Board may be asked to authorize the remedying
of the violation as allowed by the statute quoted above.

Motion:
I move that the Board find that the two properties listed in this agenda item are chronic violators of
the County's public nuisance ordinance.
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Non-Profit Performance Agreements
Subsequent to the approval of the FY 2019-2020 Budget, staff has distributed the funding agreements to the
non-profit agencies receiving County allocations.

I. Ars Council of Henderson County $ 1,301
2. Blue Ridge Literacy Council $10,000
3. Boys and Girls Club $10,000
4. Flat Rock Playhouse $12,032
5. Interfaith Assistance Ministry $ 5,000
6. Mediation Center $10,500
7. Medical Loan Closet $ 4,500
8. United Way of Henderson County $10,000
Motion:

I'move the Board authorizes the Chairman to execute the funding agreements thereby authorizing the
release of the first of the quarterly installments to the named agencies.

2019-69 Request by Mr. and Mrs, Walter Johnson to Close an Un-opened Right of Way and Set Public
Hearing

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Johnson have submitted a petition to close an un-opened right of way (ROW) located on or
adjacent to their property. Under N.C. Gen. Stat. §153A-241, the Board can close any public road or easement which
meets the requirements of that statute. The requirements are:

= The road or easement must be located within the County and not within any municipality.
= The road or easement must not be under the control and supervision of the North Carolina Department of
Transportation.

This property is located outside any municipality in Henderson County according to the County's GIS and is not a
part of the DOT. Under §153A-241, the following procedure is required to be followed by the Board.

1. The Board must first adopt a resolution "declaring its intent to close the public road or easement and calling a
public hearing on the question.”

2. The public hearing be noticed in a way "reasonably calculated to give full and fair disclosure of the proposed

closing".

- The notice of the public hearing must be published in the newspaper once a week for three (3) weeks.

4. A copy of the resolution adopted above must be sent by registered or certified mail to "each owner as shown on
the county tax records of property adjoining the public road or easement who did not join in the request to have
the road or easement closed".

5. A notice of closing and of the public hearing must be "prominently posted" in at least two places along the road
or easement.

6. The Board must hold the public hearing and hear "all interested persons" on the issue as to whether the closing
"would be detrimental to the public interest or to any individual property rights.”

7. After the hearing, the Board must be "satisfied that closing the easement is not contrary to the public interest™,

(6]

Motion:
I'move the Board adopts the proposed Resolution and sets the public hearing for Wednesday, September
18,2019 at 9:00 a.m.

Set Public Hearing for Conditional Rezoning Application #R-2019-03-C, Blue Ridge Gemstone Mine
Educational Park

Rezoning request R-2019-03-C was initiated on May 13, 2019 by Meyer Banz. The application requests
Henderson County to rezone approximately 5.82 acres from Residential Two Rural (R2R) to Local
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2019-70 Budget Amendment - Hurricane Florence

During the fall of 2018 Hurricane Florence struck North Carolina. The State of North Carolina operates a
statewide search and rescue program for response to widespread events such as this storm. Henderson County
serves as a resource to the State providing a “Type I” team of rescuers from partner Emergency Services
agencies. As part of the response Henderson County sent 15 personnel with equipment to assist our neighbors
in Eastern North Carolina.

As part of the Statewide Mutual Aid agreement NC Emergency Management provides reimbursement for
approved missions. Henderson County Emergency Management staff worked in conjunction with our partner
agencies to compile the costs of the deployment which were submitted carly 2019. The State provided
reimbursement of $114,291.51 to Henderson County for the costs of the deployment. These funds will be
distributed to the deployed partner agencies and to reimburse the County for expenses incurred.

Motion:
I move the Board approves the budget amendment authorizing the receipt of funds as reimbursement
Jor the Hurricane Florence deployment and provide reimbursement to the partner agencies as
approved in the State reimbursement package.

Notice of Intent to Exchange Public Property
The Board is requested to set a public hearing.

The requested date and time for the public hearing is August 21, 2019, at 9:00 o’clock a.m.

Motion:
I'move that the Board gives its Notice of Intent to Exchange Public Property, with Sinal approval of
the exchange to take place on August 21, 2019, at 9:00 o’clock a.m.

Blue Ridge Community College Survey

Blue Ridge Community College is proceeding with plans to add additional classroom space on its campus.
The Board of Commissioners approved a conceptual plan in the FY 19/20 budget planning process and directed
that planning for the project continue.

In order for the project to proceed, a survey must be completed, and the property transferred to Henderson
County for the issuance of debt associated with construction. House Bill 299, approving the transfer of
property, requires that the property be surveyed within 120 days of passage.

Attached is a proposal to hire Ed Holmes and Associates to survey the necessary property. The fee is $28,500,
with the cost for the survey to be funded from the BRCC Maintenance, Repair, Technology and Security Fund
(MRTS).

Motion:
I move that Board accepts the survey proposal, fund the cost from the BRCC MRTS, and direct staff
fo continue planning for the project.

DISCUSSION/ADJUSTMENT OF DISCUSSION AGENDA
Commissioner Messer made the motion to adopt the discussion agenda as presented. All voted in favor and
the motion carried.

NOMINATIONS

Notification of Vacancies

1. Fire and Rescue Advisory Committee — | vac.

2. Nursing/Adult Care Home Community Advisory Committee — 2 vac.
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Nominations

Chairman Hawkins recognized the vacancies and opened the floor for nominations.
1. Asheville Regional Housing Consortium — 1 vac.

There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

2. Cane Creek Water and Sewer District Advisory Committee — 1 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

3. Environmental Advisory Committee — 1 vac. & Chair

Commissioner McCall nominated Stefanie Wolf for position #1. Commissioner McCall nominated Andrew
Myers as the Chair. Chairman Hawkins made the motion to accept the appointment of Stefanie Wolf to position
#1 and the appointment of Andrew Myers as Chair by acclamation. All voted in favor and the motion carried.

4. Henderson County Board of Health — 1 vac.

Commissioner Lapsley nominated Dr. Magdalena Hayes for position #1. Chairman Hawkins made the motion
to accept the appointment of Dr. Magdalena Hayes to position #1 by acclamation. All voted in favor and the
motion carried.

5. Hendersonville City Zoning Board of Adjustment —3 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

6. Home and Community Care Block Grant Advisory Committee — 1 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

7. Juvenile Crime Prevention Council — 3 vac.

Commissioner McCall nominated Ronnie Pepper for position #19. Chairman Hawkins made the motion to
accept the appointment of Ronnie Pepper to position #19 by acclamation. All voted in favor and the motion
carried.

8. Library Board of Trustees — 1 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

9. Mountain Area Workforce Development Board — 1 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

10. Mountain Valleys Resource Conservation and Development Program — 1 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

11. Nursing/Adult Care Home Community Advisory Committee — 10 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rotled to the next meeting.

12. Senior Volunteer Services Advisory Council — 3 vac.
There were no nominations at this time and this item was rolled to the next meeting.

MEDICAID TRANSFORMATION UPDATE

In 2015, the NC General Assembly enacted Session Law 2015-245, which directed the Department of Health
and Human Services (DHHS) to transition Medicaid and NC Health Choice from fee-for-service to managed
care. The transition of beneficiaries to managed care is being rolled out across the state in two phases.
Henderson County is included in the second group, which will begin the transition on October 1, 2019,

Christina Dupuch, Chief Community Operations Officer with Vaya Health, was unable to attend the meeting
to provide the Board of Commissioners with an update on the status of Medicaid Transformation from the
local Managed Care Organization (MCO) standpoint.

Medicaid Transformation will also have an impact on both the Department of Social Services as well as the
Department of Public Health. Jerrie McFalls provided a brief update on the county perspective of Medicaid
Transformation.
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Jerrie McFalls stated Medicaid Transformation is our State moving for a Fee-for-Service to manage care for
many Medicaid recipients. We currently have 27,636 Medicaid recipients in Henderson County, and of those,
19,100 will go into managed care. This means 13,200 will go into the standard plans and about 6,000 will go
into the tailored plan which refers people with behavioral health issues and will not be a part of the standard
plans.

Approximately 8,500 people will remain in Fee-for-Service will always be in Fee-for-Service because they are
not eligible to go into managed care. Henderson County is Phase II of the current plan, and enrollment
packages will be mailed out to those 19,100 people on October 1, 2019 and the following week. Starting
October 14, 2019 they will begin to enroll in their prepaid health plan. There are four (4) plans individuals
will be able to choose from and open enrollment will continue until December 13, 2019.

Jerrie McFalls reminded the Board that the ACA (Affordable Care Act) open enrollment is also November L,
2019 through December 15, 2019. Staff will be handling both ACA open enrollment and Managed Care
enrollment at the same time. ACA is the biggest increase in work DSS has through-out the year. The State
continues to inform staff that these dates are approximate and subject to change. It is understood that if the
State budget is not passed, it will affect Medicaid managed care. The money will not be available for the State
to pay the Prepaid Health Plans (PHPs). If the budget is not adopted by late August or early September, this
will probably come to a halt because the Counties that are in Phase I are slated to go live. The first day of
managed care would be November 1, 2019. If beneficiaries of Phase I Counties do not sign up by September
13, 2019, they will all do a sign on September 16, 2019. Again, without a State budget everything will stop
for the Phase I Counties and for Henderson County.

Of the 19,100 people who receive letters, the majority are probably families. This will hopefully reduce phone
calls. It is expected that once the letters are received many calls and visits will come into the office.
Caseworkers will have to stop and take those calls or plan a time during the day to return the calls to try to help
and support Medicaid clients in understanding what they need to do.

The State has hired Maximus as a broker and they have offered to be in each county for the times that are
needed. The broker is the only person that can help our clients choose one of the four care plans. Staff are not
supposed to and will not be allowed to help.

There is hope that most medical providers will sign up with all four health plan, although that’s not a guarantee.
At this point there are 89,000 Medicaid providers in North Carolina under the Fee-for-Service plan, but under
the managed care in the Phase I Counties, there are only 23,000 signed up, at this point, across the whole state.
This includes doctors, specialists and hospitals. The Counties in Phase I are seeing that providers are not
signing up to be providers and the clients are not able to sign up for their health plan because their doctor is
not in network in those four plans as of last Friday.

The State has asked that we do a warm transfer of clients to the broker, which means if we get the call or a
client walks in we must talk with them about what their problem or issue is. We then help them call the broker,
if the broker is not in the county, and explain to the broker what their problem or question is. You are talking
about time to do the interview. It is customer friendly but very time consuming for Medicaid staff who have
a lot of duties. When open enrollment ends the broker leaves and all people that are auto-assigned a couple of
days after open enrollment ends will not have a broker there to talk to with questions, and help in comparing
the four different insurance plans.

Non-Emergent transportation is also a problem. We currently arrange Medicaid transportation for all of our
clients if they do not have a way to get to the doctor. We have three contracted staff members who arrange
Medicaid transportation, because it is an entitlement with Medicaid. The PHP’s are supposed to provide their
own Medicaid transportation, and we only do it for the clients left in Medicaid Direct. At this point, the
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Medicaid transportation providers across the state are saying that they cannot afford to provide this service for
the amount that the insurance companies are offering per mile or per trip.

A survey was received Friday from the State asking DSS to tell them how we are providing Medicaid
transportation. She feels the State is looking for a backup plan for how they are going to provide this
entitlement service once we get to the prepaid health plans.

Chairman Hawkins stated this is a critical issue that is associated with the budget and hopefully the Governor
and Legislature can come to some working program or budget. He asked if this is not passed, and the
continuing budget was to be affected, how much adverse effect would be seen.

Ms. Falls understands from the State that the current budget does not include money for Medicaid
Transformation. They have some money they will be able to use during July and will carry them for a short
time into this budget year. Without the funding in the budget that has been vetoed by the Governor they will
not be able to pay the PHPs. They have hired a lot of people within the insurance companies to be able to
handle setting up all this mitigations. They will not do the auto-assigning and let all those insurance cards go
out because once this happens Medicaid recipients will get an insurance card that shows Wellcare, United
Healthcare, Healthy Blue or America Health. However without the funding, DHHS will not be able to pay the
companies the prepaid amount,

Chairman Hawkins would like to address with Vaya is the concern about the FPS (Family Preservation
Services) $75,000 being dropped. He asked staff to follow up with Vaya. This is a critical program, especially
within the Sheriff’s Department that we do not want to see go away. It was included in the Maintenance of
Effort funding presented to Vaya this year.

Commissioner Lapsley explained that Medicaid Transportation has nothing to do with Medicaid Expansion.
These are two scparate issues. The issue that the Governor has raised about Medicaid Expansion is entirely a
different issue and has no impact on what is happening here.

Jerrie McFalls responded this is correct, this is for current Medicaid recipients; elderly, disabled, some children
and mothers.

Commissioner Lapsley asked if it was fair to say that the General Assembly enacted this law based on a
requirement from the Federal Government as it relates to Federal dollars that are given to the State to deal with
Medicaid,

Jerric McFalls responded the State of North Carolina asked for a waiver from CMS to be able to move from
Fee-for-Service to managed care, so the Legislature has supported that and even during this session there were
several bills that became law to help support this move to managed care. Benefits are paid to. doctors,
pharmacies and hospitals on their behalf. DHHS is encouraging providers to go ahead and sign up because in
regions 2 & 4 they start November 1, 2019, if things move forward. Apparently some very large hospital
systems have not signed up with any of the four insurance companies yet.

Commissioner Lapsley stated today you have 27,636 citizens in our county that are receiving financial benefits
through the Medicaid program. This is a significant number of residents of Henderson County that are impacted
by Medicaid funding. Under this transformation program, of those providers that are currently providing
people with services, a significant number of those providers so far have not agreed to provide the service once
this transformation takes place. All of the sudden a huge number of these Medicaid patients are going to try
and get to a doctor for service and the doctors will be backed up. Those patients will then go to hospital
emergency rooms and ask for charity care. The system will start breaking down, and we will have a crisis
situation.
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COUNTY MANAGER’S REPORT
County Manager Steve Wyatt personally thanked each of the Commissioners and the community for the
support he recetved in the last few weeks as he cared for his mother in her last days.

Active Assailant Exercise

Jimmy Brissie stated the Emergency service agencies, local law enforcement and Henderson County Public
Schools will be conducting an Active Assailant Exercise on Thursday, August 8, 2019 at East Henderson High
School. Coordinated through a grant secured in December 2018 by Henderson County Emergency Services,
this exercise is a simulated event to practice and debrief a community response to such an event. Participants
include Henderson County EMS, Henderson County Public Schools leadership/staff, Henderson County
Sheriff's Office, Hendersonville Police Department, Blue Ridge Community College Police, Fletcher Police
Department, Laurel Park Police Department, area Fire Departments, Henderson County Rescue Squad, the 911
Center, and area hospitals.

Environmental Health issue at Mobile Home Park

Commissioner Lapsley stated a couple of weeks ago the Health Department received information about a local
mobile home park in the unincorporated area of the County that has an onsite waste system that is failing,
disbursing bacteria into the streams. They are unable to determine which units are supplying the pollutant to
stormwater. The North Carolina Department of Water Quality NCDWQ) is working with the Department of
Public Health to assess the situation. The property owner has been addressed by the State and the County.
Immediately, downstream property owners raised concerns to the Village of Flat Rock and the Mayor brought
it to attention during the recent Local Government Committee for Cooperative Action (LGCCA) meeting,.
The state has issued a penalty to the property owner and a notice of violation. The State has urged the property
owner to take action with a penalty of $65,000+. The property owner has 30-60 days to pay or appeal. The
problem needs to be corrected and the Health Department and staff are doing everything within the law to
handle the problem. The solution is to get public sewer to the park. He is not suggesting the County do this,
but the idea is floating around.

CLOSED SESSION
The Board is requested to go into closed session pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. §143-318.11(a), for the following
reasons;

Pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. §143-318.11(a)(4), to discuss matters relating to the location or expansion of
industries or other businesses in Henderson County, including agreement on a tentative list of economic
development incentives that may be offered by the Board in negotiations.

Pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. §143-318.11(a)(5), to establish, or to instruct the public body's staff or negotiating
agents concerning the position to be taken by or on behalf of the public body in negotiating the price and other
material terms of a contract or proposed contract for the acquisition of real property by purchase, option,
exchange, or lease.

Commissioner Edney made the motion that the Board go into closed session pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. §143-
318.11(a)(4)& (a)(5} for the reasons set out in the Request for Board Action in the Board's agenda packet,
All voted in favor and the motion carried,

ADJOURN
Chairman Hawkins made the motion to go out of closed session and adjourn ar 8:15 p.m. All voted in favor
and the motion carried,

Attest:

Teresa L. Wilson, Clerk to the Board Grady Hawkins, Chairman



Henderson County
North Carolina

Before the Board of Commissioners

Resolution on Propesed Road or Easement Closing

BOARDOFCOMMISSIONERS ENACTMENT 201 9-109

WHEREAS, N.C. Gen. Stat. §153A-241 allows for the closing by a county ofany public road or easement
located within the county but not within a municipality; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners of Henderson County has received a petition from Mr. and Mrs.
Walter Johnson for the closing of an unopened Right of Way, as shown as the yellow highlighted area indicated on

the attached copy aof plat; and

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners of Henderson County, following the procedures required by
§153A-241, are adopting this Resolution declaring their intent to possibly close the public road or easement, and of
their intent to hold a public hearing on the question.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED as follows:

I The Board of Commissioners shall hold a public hearing on the 18th day of September, 2019, at
9:00 o'clock a.m., on the issue of whether to close the public road/easements noted above.

2, A notice of this public hearing, giving full and fair disclosure of the proposed closing, shall be
published once a week for three (3) weeks.

3. A copy of this notice shall be sent by registered or certified mail to each owner as shown on the
county tax records of praperty adjoining the public road or easement who did not join in the request to have the
road or easement closed.

4. A copy of this Resolution and the public hearing notice shall be prominently posted in at least two
places along the road or ¢asement.

REMAINDER OF THIS PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK



5. At the conclusion of the public hearing, the Board of Commissioners will determine whether or not
closing the public road or easement is contrary to the public interest and (in the case of a road) whether any individual
owning property in the vicinity of the road or in the subdivision in which it is located would thereby be deprived of
reasonable means of ingress and egress to their property. If the Board finds that such closing would not be contrary
to the public interest and that, in the case of a road, that no individual would be deprived of reasonable means of
ingress or egress, the Board may grant the closing of the public road or easement.

Addpléd this the gihd__ay of August, 2019,

[T
2,

"HENDERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

| : By: :Dﬂ"‘ "Q) \7\ Qo k»v':_f

GR‘ADY HAWKINS, Ghairman Attest:

TE;ESA L. WILSON, Clerk to the Board










REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION

HENDERSON COUNTY
BOARD OF
COMMISSIONERS
MEETING DATE: August 5, 2019
SUBJECT: - Pending Releases & Refunds
PRESENTER: Darlene Burgess, Tax Administrator
ATTACHMENT: Yes |

1. Pending Release/Refund Combined Report
SUMMARY OF REQUEST:

The attached pending releases and refunds have been reviewed by the Assessor. As a result of
that review, it is the opinion of the Assessor that these findings are in order. Supporting

documentation is on file in the County Assessor’s Office.

These pending release and refund requests are submitted for the approval by the Henderson
County Board of Commissioners. '

Type: Amount:
Total Taxes Released from the Charge $ 6,534.98
Total Refunds as a ResuIt_of the Above Releases §  403.13
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED:

The Board is requested to approve this pending release and refund report as presented.

Suggested Motion:

I'move the Board approve the Combined Release/Refund Report as presented.



























The following properties were sold at a tax foreclosure sale where the proceeds received from the
sale were not sufficient to cover the unpaid taxes. The foreclosure bid was below the opening bid
request. The tax office is requesting a release of the following bills pursuant to GS 105-375(i) “The
purchaser at the execution sale shall acquire title to the property in fee simple free and clear of ali
claims, rights, interests, and liens except the liens of other taxes or special assessments not paid
from the purchase price and not included in the judgment.”

Abstract Number  Year Amount Released
2853113 2011 $8.05
2853113 2012 $8.05
2853113 2013 $8.05
2853113 2014 $8.05
2853113 2015 $8.24
2853113 2016 58.91

Total $49.35

Property sold at foreclosure sale for $100.00

Abstract Number  Year Amount Released
747532 2011 $108.94
747532 2012 $108.94
747532 2013 $108.94
747532 2014 1 5108.94
747532 2015 $110.73
747532 2016 $119.94

Total $666.43

Property sold at foreclosure sale for $300.00

Abstract Number  Year : Amount Released
2871809 2007 $105.83
2871809 2008 $105.83
2871809 2009 $105.83
2871809 2010 $105.83
2871809 2011 $97.74
2871809 2012 $97.74
2871809 2013 $97.74
2871809 2014 $97.74
2871809 2015 $114.68
2871809 2016 $123.99

Total $1,052.95

Property sold at foreclosure sale for $100.00
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g_ak‘Water and Sewer District (the “Dlstrlct”) was created by the County of
H ¢ 'der$on (the “County™) to provide potable water and samtary sewer to the residents
of the District; and, .

icity and ex oﬁ‘ icio as the Board of Dlrectors of thel
. into MSD : #

JIN'S, Chairman
Henderson County Board of Commissioners

Attest: S

%/ﬁd £ 6MW

TE\RESA WILSON, Clerk to the Board of Commissioners




Department:  Emergency Management

LINE-ITEM TRANSFER REQUEST
HENDERSON COUNTY

Please make the following line-itern transfers:
What expense line-item Is to be increased?

Accotint
115433-569900

Line-item Description
Payments to other Agencies

Amaount
$114,292

What expense line-item is to be decreased? Or what additional revenue is now expected?

Account Line-item Description

Amount
$114,202

114433-454007 FEMA Grant Funding

M

Justification:  Please provide 8 brief justification for this line-tem transfer request,
During September of 2018 Henderson County ES responded to Eastern NC at the request of NCEM in response to
Hurricane Florence. Over the following months the FD, RS and EM Office compiled the deployment costs for State
reimbursement. Funds to be dispersed to partner agencies and Henderson County fund balance,

B/5/2019
ized by Department Head Date .
For Budget Use Only
) Batch #
Authorized by Budget Office Date .o
BA #
Batch Date
> Authorized by County Manager Date




